





February 17, 2023
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Duncan Berry, Chair
Town of Harwich Planning Board
732 Main Street
Harwich, MA 02645


Dear Mr. Berry:

We live in the Grassy Pond Road neighborhood and are very concerned about the proposed special permit for a substantial addition of a second dwelling at 86 Miles Street.  The plans show a “roof extension” from the existing home to the proposed second dwelling – calling it a “two family house.”In reality it is a second large dwelling on the site with automobile access for the second dwelling to be off Grassy Pond Road.

Grassy Pond Road is a very narrow road.  The proposed access is at an even narrower bend in the road very close to other properties and driveways on the street.  We have concerns about safety related to that location as well as traffic and parking.    We are not aware of a Public Hearing regarding the driveway access and certainly would have urged that all access to any dwelling on this property be through the 86 Miles Street address. 

The application by the Oliver’s indicates that they have no intention to rent the property.  This is helpful but we remain concerned about what will amount to a seven bedroom “two family” house that “down the road”, might be rented—really adding to the concerns about safety, traffic, and parking on this very narrow street.  

We respectfully ask that you deny the Special Permit.  If consideration is given to approving this Special Permit, we would strongly recommend that any approval stipulate that there will be no rentals permitted in the new dwelling.  
                                                                      
Sincerely, 



Katherine and Edward Pendergast 


4 Grassy Pond Road
Harwich Port, MA 02646


